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Wednesday 7th July 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are all keeping well; I am writing to you regarding organisational arrangements for September.  Many schools are currently reviewing their long term arrangements and we have of course liaised with Newport Infant School to coordinate plans.  These arrangements have been agreed by our Governing body following the feedback received through the questionnaire we recently issued to staff and parents/carers.

We have now been advised that our guidance will allow a return to ‘normal’ from September and that we will no longer be required to operate in bubbles.  The guidance can be found here: https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/999689/Schools_guidance_Step_4_update_FINAL.pdf
START OF THE SCHOOL DAY:
Gates will open at 8.45am each day and not before. All children will be required to arrive at school between 8.45 and 8.55am.  The gates will close at 8.55am and the register will be taken.  Any children who arrive after the register has been taken will receive a late mark.

In response to feedback we will sustain separate entrances for year groups to help with the ‘flow’ for drop off.  There will be a teacher from each year group on duty at each of these dates each morning.  WE WOULD LIKE TO EMPHASISE THAT IF YOU ARE DROPPING OFF CHILDREN FROM MULTIPLE YEAR GROUPS YOU CAN CHOOSE AN ENTRANCE AND DROP ALL CHILDREN THROUGH THE SAME ENTRANCE.
Year 3: we would like to arrive at school through the Security Gate opposite Reception and parents will leave through the ‘kitchen car park’.

Year 4: we would like to arrive at school through the double black gates onto the main playground and parents will leave back through these gates.

Year 5: we would like to arrive at school through the black gates opposite ‘One Dental’ and walk up the path to the double Year 5 gates and then parents can leave back through this entrance.

Year 6: we would like to  arrive at school through the double black gates onto the main playground and parents will leave back through these gates.

We currently have only one bike shelter and therefore if your child is cycling to school they will need to park their bicycle there.  Scooters can all be parked by classrooms and teachers will show children where to place these.  We do have Sustainability Funding from the Local Authority towards further bicycle storage and will give you more information about this when we have agreed a supplier and location!
END OF THE SCHOOL DAY:

Over the last 12 months we have reduced our lunch time from 1hour and 15 minutes to one hour and this has worked well.  This is something we wish to continue and will therefore now end our school day at 3.15pm.  
Gates will open at 3.15pm and we ask that all children are collected between 3.15pm and 3.25pm through the gates detailed above for drop off.  WE WOULD LIKE TO EMPHASISE THAT IF YOU HAVE MUTLIPLE CHILDREN TO COLLECT PLEASE CHOOSE THE MOST APPROPRIATE PICK UP POINT, ENSURE YOUR CHILDREN ARE AWARE OF THIS AND THEY CAN GATHER THERE TOGETHER TO WAIT FOR YOU (it may be worth an email to teachers in September so they can support your children with this organisation!).

CLUBS

As a school we are committed to an enriched curriculum and a key part of this is our club provision.  This remains a significant part of our ‘recovery’ and we hope children will take opportunities to attend clubs and remain at school until 4pm when their clubs take place.

Our club offer will resume mid September.  Clubs will finish at 4pm and when we issue the ‘menu’ for clubs this will include details of where to collect your child from.

TRIPS AND RESIDENTIALS

Will take place next year!

ASSEMBLY

Finally!  I will get to do assembly in person again from September with the school family together.

DROP BOX

We will continue to have the Drop Box at the front of school for the exchange of items, this has worked really well this year and we are really grateful to those who have used this effectively.

HYGIENE

We will continue to adopt a routine of regular hand washing/sanitising during the school day.  We have robust cleaning measures in place and procedures to ensure the school is well ventilated.

PARENTS MEETINGS

Many of you felt it easier and more efficient to meet teachers on Microsoft Teams.  We have decided to offer parents the choice of a Teams Meeting or an in person meeting on school site.  We will issue further details nearer the time.

PE KIT

We continue to ask that PE kits are kept in school all week.  Physical activity is really important to our curriculum and we want to ensure we have the flexibility to offer this throughout the week.

SYMPTOMS AND ISOLATION

It remains the guidance that children with symptoms are asked not to attend for school.  They are asked to remain at home until a test result is received.  There is new guidance on isolation and this can be read in the guidance attached.

We have been so grateful for all of your support over the last year and we hope you can support our plans for this next phase of guidance.  If you do have any questions or comments then please do place them into this survey: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Y39ZL9S 
Take care

Mrs Moody


Mr Boardman

Head teacher


Chair of Governors


